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Powderhall Village Owners Association
www.powderhallvillage.org.uk

Minutes of Committee meeting Thursday 18th JANUARY 2018
at Gordon’s flat 8/1 Powderhall Rigg from 7.30pm to 9pm.
Present: Gordon Chrumka, Duncan Colhoun, Jane Garrett (minutes), Emma Hignant, Roddy Martine ( Chair), Stuart McAllister, Kevin Patch, John Riley, Richard Ross, Kathryn Tomlinson.

In attendance: Sarah Wilson of Charles White

1/  Apologies: Ramon Inglada, Frans Kooy, Karen Shewan, Mel Shewan.
2/ Approval of Previous Minutes: 

The minutes of the meeting held on 9th November 2017 were approved. 

3/ Conveyancing of Parking Spaces and Common Land to Powderhall Village Owners Ltd.
Roddy reported that from the Powderhall Village point of view the issues around conveyancing of parking spaces and common land are all drawn up and ready to go. 

There is still a hold up due to the pairing together by Taylor Wimpey of Powderhall Village and Hopetoun Village who are in the same position re-conveyancing. Taylor Wimpey lawyers are hoping to sign both off at the same time. Jane Ramsay of MBM Commercial (our Lwayer) is in communication about the process.

The allocation and location of disabled parking bays will be discussed when the legal process is completed.

4/ Review of Actions from Sarah Wilson,  Charles White, Factors.
Sarah apologised for her absence at the last meeting. Issues were addressed as below:

Lighting: Where possible the cleaning company will deal with or report lighting issues, but there are occasions where an electrician is required. New installations by the electrician should last longer than the previous lighting.
Vandalism:  there have been 2 episodes since the last Meeting: an attempted break-in to  the bike store at 5 The Brae. This was made secure and the police were called. Nothing inside the store was stolen or damaged.  

There was an attempted break in to one of the townhouses on Dec 7th. Access was gained from a lane behind the townhouses. Sarah reported that a lock on the access gate had been fixed with only townhouse residents, gardeners and Charles White having  access keys. Sarah has also reported issues relating to a tree on Council property that may be enabling access to the above- mentioned lane. Sarah will chase this up with the Council.

Waste Collection: A tin of paint was put down the waste disposal chute at 6 The Brae causing considerable mess and damage. Residents should note that all rubbish should be wrapped and that paint should not be sent to landfill but disposed of appropriately.  

Stuart reported that the fitting of a “skirt’ to the waste disposal chute at 6 The Brae was a significant improvement.

Facebook Page: Sarah reported that there are now 258 members of Powderhall Facebook group ( tenants and owners) . There is a process in place for potential members to be approved.

5/ Powderhall security – GENERAL. 
Sarah has done an inspection of stairwells, and smoke vent windows on landings and reported that some windows were blocked by residents using areas for storage, and some residents were switching off the power window mechanisms. 

Clearly if there was a fire then these issues could present serious health and safety concerns. Sarah advised that bikes should not be taken upstairs and bike stores should be used if possible. Meter cupboards should not be used for storage. Hallways must be kept clear at all times. A Fire Risk assessment of the whole Powderhall development will be undertaken soon. Sarah will be issuing notices via Facebook of any concerns.

6/ B&Q development: Concerns have been expressed by some residents reference piling work on the Canonmills Garden site. Sarah reported that a survey had been done and fed back to the developers Artisan. It seems so far that the impact of the piling process was within legal limits. At a previous meeting, Frans has volunteered to get some “baseline” limit information re piling. 
                                                                  Action: Frans 01/03/18.

7/ Mice: Mice have been reported in properties across Powderhall. The bad weather may have affected this. Sarah reported that Menco Pest Control have put more baiting stations in meter cupboards and bin stores. Menco are now coming weekly and are covering the whole development.  Residents are advised to keep kitchens and surfaces clear of food. Sonar plug- ins may help to deter mice. 

8/ Powderhall Social Event:  A social event is being planned for May/ June- preferably on a Sunday afternoon. Frans and Duncan are investigating suitable venues that are close to Powderhall. The committee hopes to be able to give more information re date and venue by the next AGM. 
                                            Action: Frans and Duncan 01/03/18
9/  AOB
Sarah advised that front/ rear and bin store doors are in need of refurbishment. She hopes that this can be done in Summer 2018.

Sarah advised that a programme of internal redecoration is advised for 2019. Sarah will be consulting residents and  asking for their opinions re redecoration on a block by block basis. 
                                                                        Action: Sara 01/03/18
Sarah reported that cracks in the blockwork of 6 The Rigg had been looked at by a surveyor who said there was nothing to be concerned about. 

John raised the issue of noise coming from other flats late at night and asked if a notice could be put in place re noise levels in every block.

Stuart raised the possibility of installing charging stations for electric cars on Powderhall.  It was reported that grants would be available to that effect over the next few years. 
DATES: The next Powderhall AGM is planned for Thursday 15th March at 7.30 pm.  All Powderhall residents are invited to attend. More information will be available soon.

Next PVOA meeting: 

March 1st 2018 at 7.30pm  To be held at 4/6 Powderhall Rigg (Roddy's Flat).
